
To be formally approved at next meeting on Thursday 25th May 2017  

Minutes of the 

Stubton Parish Council Meeting 

held on 
Monday 27th March 2017 

Present:   
Mr R Thornton 

  Ms L Stevenson 
   Mr H Wilson  
   Mrs A Wise 

   District Councillor Sampson 
    
Apologies for absence were received from Mr M Davis 

Declarations of interest: Cllrs Wilson and Thornton declared themselves members of reVOLT 
and Cllr Thornton a member of VETO but no financial gain was involved . 

2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th February 2017 were read and 
approved. 

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes 
  
3.1 Footpaths:  An email has been sent to Beeswax requesting a meeting in mid 

April 2017 to discuss footpaths and bridleways in Stubton following the 
completion of the year’s “trial”. 

3.2 Straw Storage at Fulbeck:  This planning application has been granted but with 
13 conditions, many of which, it was felt should have been addressed by the 
applicant before approval; eg all straw bales should be netted to help improve 
mess; a cleaning programme should be commenced in Stragglethorpe and on 
the A17.  Cllr Sampson informed the meeting that he had written to the 
Planning Committee asking why these matters had not been addressed.   

3.3 Roads:  The two large potholes in the centre of Stubton had been repaired and 
a thank you note written.  Numerous other areas on local lanes have been 
marked out for repair, hopefully for work to be done very soon. 

3.4 Litterpick:  Cllr Thornton thanked all who participated in the annual litterpick 
– it was an excellent turn out and there was far less litter to collect that in 
previous years. 



4. District Councillor Sampson 

 4.1 Roads:  Regarding road repairs in and around Stubton, Cllr Sampson informed 
the meeting that Claypole Road,  Brandon Road and Cherry Lane will be 
closed for 4 days at some point between the 10th April and the 24th April for 
repair.  Local diversions will be signposted and access will be available.  The 
Clerk will inform the village. 

 Cllrs Sampson and Wood have grave concerns over the quality of the repairs 
to roads that are being carried out, particularly relating to pothole filling and 
are taking this matter up with Highways. 

4.2 Local Plan:  the Local Plan which will run until 2036 is progressing on 
programme with a view to it being presented to the Secretary of State in 
September 2017.  A Public Consultation on the latest model will be held in 
Long Bennington on the 22nd June 2017 from 1pm to 7pm. 

4.3 Cllr Paul Wood will be standing for re-election at the Local Elections on the 
4th May 2017 – literature has been circulated in Stubton. 

5. Fulbeck Wind Farm; EnergieKontor 
 Cllr Thornton , as a representative of VETO, informed the meeting that it was 

hoped an answer to this Planning Application would be available very soon.   

7. Any Other Business 
 There was no other business 

     The next meeting will be held on Thursday 25th May 2017 at 7.30pm and will 
be the Annual Parish Council meeting and the Annual Parish Meeting


